
            Church: www.transfigurationmn.org                School: www.school.transfigurationmn.org 

Why Do We Exist? 
Transfiguration exists to lead all 

those in the East Metro to Christ, 
the Source and Summit of our 

daily and eternal lives.  

6133 15th Street North 
Oakdale, MN 55128 

Monday-Thursday:  
 8:00 a.m. - 4:00 p.m. 
Friday:  8:00 a.m. - 1:00 p.m. 
Phone: 651-738-2646 
After-hours Emergency: 
 651-501-2250 
mpraska@transfigurationmn.org 
bulletin@transfigurationmn.org  

School Office Info 
 Office:  651-501-2220 
Attendance Line: 651-501-2255 

tiger@transfigurationmn.org 

January  

15 
2023 

 2ND  SUNDAY  IN  
ORDINARY  TIME 

-YEAR A  

 

Dear Friends, 

We’re back to Ordinary Time, though we will continue to keep up the creche until 
Candlemas on February 2, in keeping with long standing custom. Let us keep our 
eyes fixed upon the Little Child in these weeks ahead, even as our life returns to 
“normal” as the holiday season fades.  

Lots going on these days, and lots of important updates to give. Here we go… 

1. I’m a bit behind on my thank you notes, as usual, but please know of my deep 
gratitude to all who gave gifts and Christmas wishes these past few weeks to 
Father Lynch, to me and to our hard-working staff.  Your love for this parish 
and for me is a great gift, and I am continuously humbled by your care and 
generosity. If you haven’t yet gotten your thank you card, keep looking in your 
mailbox! It’s from the heart and written with great love and thankfulness.  

2. Our Sunday plate income continues to be lower than budgeted, and I would 
encourage you to continue to prayerfully discern what you give to the parish in 
gratitude to God and to this community. I am grateful to Erin Ethier, my parish 
trustees and finance council for their wise counsel on how we can best address 
the deficit between our operating costs and our income. Like all of you, this 
discrepancy forces difficult choices and I ask you for prayers of wisdom and 
strength so as to best manage and use the resources with which we have been 
entrusted. As you might imagine, snow plowing bills this year will be quite high. 
Help if you can by considering increasing your monthly donation. 

3. While our income and operating costs are a real challenge right now, I do have 
some profoundly good news on the financial front.  Thanks to the generosity 
and sacrifices of so many, our current debt is below 2 million! This represents 
remarkable progress and is cause for great rejoicing and gratitude to God. Erin 
Ethier kindly provides the report.  

Lord’s Day Masses 
Saturday: 4:00 p.m. 

Sunday: 8:30 a.m., 10:30 a.m., & 6:00 p.m. 

Confession 
Sunday: 7:30-7:55 a.m. 

Tuesday & Thursday: 12:00-12:30 p.m. 
Saturday: 8:45-9:30 a.m. & 3:00-3:30 p.m. 

Daily Masses 
Monday-Friday: 8:30 a.m.  
          Saturday: 8:00 a.m.  

Be sure to check the weekly  
calendar for holiday changes.  

Church Office Info 

continued on page 3 

The Baptism of Christ by Pietro Perugino and his workshop.  
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CLERGY  
Fr. John Paul Erickson, Pastor 
651-738-2646 - frerickson@transfigurationmn.org 
 
Fr. Brian Lynch, Associate Pastor 
651-738-2646 - frlynch@transfigurationmn.org 
 
Dan Brewer, Deacon 
651-738-2646 - dbrewer@transfigurationmn.org 
 

FORMATION STAFF 
Justin Kortuem, Director 
651-501-2207 - jkortuem@transfigurationmn.org 
 

Melissa Phinney, Coordinator 
651-501-2202 - mphinney@transfigurationmn.org 
 

LITURGY & MUSIC 
Shantel Schallenkamp, Liturgy Coordinator 
651-501-2206 -sschallenkamp@transfigurationmn.org 
 

Jenny Ubl, Interim Director of Sacred Music 
jubl@transfigurationmn.org 
 

PARISH OFFICE STAFF 
Erin Ethier, Director of Finance and Operations 
651-501-2209 - eethier@transfigurationmn.org 
 

Kim Connolly, Finance Assistant 
651-501-2208 - kconnolly@transfigurationmn.org 
 

Sue Hilo, Operations Assistant 
651-501-2224 - shilo@transfigurationmn.org 
 

Martha Praska, Secretary & 
Safe Environment Coordinator 
651-738-2646 - mpraska@transfigurationmn.org 
 

Michael Cleveland, Director of Maintenance 
651-501-2245 - mcleveland@transfigurationmn.org 
 

Kathy Weed, Administrative Assistant 
651-738-2646 - kweed@transfigurationmn.org 
 

SCHOOL 
Sue Berthiaume, Interim Principal 
651-501-2216 - sberthiaume@transfigurationmn.org 
 

Preschool through 8th Grade inquiries call  
Sue Berthiaume 651-501-2216  
 

TRUSTEES 
Greg Dittrich 
gdittrich@dittrichlaw.com, 651-730-6223 
 

Michele Spencer 
spencermt79@gmail.com, 651-734-8100 
 

AFTER HOURS PASTORAL 
EMERGENCY NUMBER 651-501-2250 
 

VICTIM/SURVIVOR SITE & HOTLINE 
Safe-environment.archspm.org  651-291-4475 

STAFF INFORMATION  

Baptisms  
Praise God for the gift of new life in Jesus Christ given to 
Vivian Joan Stahlmann, daughter of Nick and Amanda 
Stahlmann. 

Weddings 
If you would like to celebrate your wedding at Transfiguration, 
please contact the parish office at least nine months in advance. 

Becoming Catholic (R.C.I.A.) 
If you are interested in becoming Catholic, please contact our 
parish office to sign up for our R.C.I.A. classes 
(Rite of Christian Initiation of Adults). 

SACRAMENT INFORMATION  

2 

Big-Ticket Capital Improvement Fund 

Big Ticket Balance as of June 30, 2022 $ 119,924 

Big Ticket Funds used for Parking Lot $ (119,924) 

Amount Collected as of January 9, 2022 $ 6,901 

Balance in Big-Ticket Savings Account $ 6,901 

Long-Term Debt for Fiscal Year ending June 30, 2023 

Interest Paid on Long-Term Debt since July 1, 2022 $ 43,168                     

Balance on Long-Term Debt as of December 31, 2022 $ 2,002,564 

Monthly Payment - January 10th -                  

Additional Principal payments - January 2023 $ 25,608 

Balance on Long-Term Debt as of January 9, 2023 $ 1,976,956 

FINANCIAL UPDATE  
Weekend Collection Totals: Amount Collected Budget 

July 1 through December 31, 2022 $ 616,986 $ 646,500 

January 1, 2023 to January 9, 2023 $ 32,356 $ 32,000 

Fiscal Year Total as of 1/09/2023 $ 649,342 $ 678,500 

Surplus/(Deficit)  $ (29,158) 

Percent above (below) budget  -4.30% 

Thank you all for your generosity at Christmas!  We budgeted $31,000 for 
additional Christmas envelopes and $45,202 was contributed. The Christmas 
totals are included in the figures below and helped us reduce the deficit by 
almost $15,000 from over $43,000 at the beginning of December to $29,158 
shown below. 

Sunday Mass Readings 
 

First Reading: Is 49:3, 5-6  Responsory: Ps 40 
Second Reading: 1 Cor 1:1-3 Gospel: Jn 1:29-34 

mailto:frerickson@transfigurationmn.org
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PASTOR’S COLUMN (continued from page 1)  
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Sunday, January 15 
7:30-7:55 a.m. - Sacrament of Reconciliation 
8:30 a.m. - Holy Mass 
9:30-10:30 a.m. - Faith Formation/Confirmation 
10:30 a.m. - Holy Mass (Incense)  
11:30 a.m. - Parish Brunch 
6:00 p.m. - Holy Mass 
Monday, January 16: Martin Luther King Jr.    

    Day, Offices Closed 
8:00 a.m. - Morning Prayer (chapel) 
8:30 a.m. - Holy Mass (Incense) 
Tuesday, January 17 
8:00 a.m. - Morning Prayer (chapel) 
8:30 a.m. - Holy Mass 
Noon-12:30 p.m. - Sacrament of Reconciliation  
Noon-1:00 p.m. - Private Prayer/Adoration 
2:45-4:30 p.m. - Middle School Youth Group 
6:30-8:30 p.m. - Women’s Night 
Wednesday, January 18 
8:00 a.m. - Morning Prayer (chapel) 
8:30 a.m. - Holy Mass (Incense) 
9:00 a.m.-4:00 p.m. - Adoration (in church, 

incense) prayer intention for parish & school 
8:00-10:00 p.m. - Men’s Basketball 

Thursday, January 19 
8:00 a.m. - Morning Prayer (chapel) 
8:30 a.m. - Holy Mass 
Noon-12:30 p.m. - Sacrament of Reconciliation  
Noon-1:00 p.m. - Private Prayer/Adoration 
1:00-4:00 p.m. - Senior 500 Cards 
7:00-8:00 p.m. - AA Meeting 
Friday, January 20 
8:00 a.m. - Morning Prayer (chapel) 
8:30 a.m. - Holy Mass (Incense)  
9:00-10:00 a.m. - Adoration & Reconciliation 
Saturday, January 21 
8:00 a.m. - Holy Mass 
8:45-9:30 a.m. - Sacrament of Reconciliation 
3:00-3:30 p.m. - Sacrament of Reconciliation 
4:00 p.m. - Holy Vigil Mass 
Sunday, January 22 
7:30-7:55 a.m. - Sacrament of Reconciliation 
8:30 a.m. - Holy Mass  
10:30 a.m. - Holy Mass (Incense)  
6:00 p.m. - Holy Mass 

WEEKLY CALENDAR  

In October 2021, Transfiguration launched a capital campaign to reduce our parish 
debt of just over $3.9 million. The campaign raised over $2.75 million in pledges, 
which exceeded the pledge goal of $2.5 million.  

As of January 9th, just 15 months after the campaign began, we have successfully 
collected and paid off almost $2 million of long-term debt and the balance is now 
under $2 million! (The balance as of January 9, 2023, was $1,976,956.) Thank 
you to all of the generous donors that have given sacrificially to this effort and are 
bringing Transfiguration closer to a debt-free future!  

Thank you, Saint Joseph!!!!! 

4. School enrollment is open. Please spread the word about our 
tremendous school and do encourage your family and friends to 
attend our upcoming events and open house. We recently 
completed a “Catholic Schools Study,” an evaluation conducted by 
the Archdiocesan School’s Office which is meant to assist schools in 
growing in excellence and vitality. While the formal report has not 
been released yet, I was thrilled to hear from the visitors who 
conducted the study that they were deeply impressed by our faculty, 
particularly their love for the Catholic Faith and their desire to share 
it with their students. What is more, at least one visitor mentioned 
that our school was perhaps the most beautiful Catholic School they 
have been in, thanks to the magnificent art we added a few years ago 
and the sacramental life available to our kids. Thanks be to God! 

5. This past week we interviewed 3 highly qualified candidates for our 
permanent principal position, including Sue Berthiaume, our current 
interim principal. We should be able to announce very shortly our 
hire.  

6. Finally, I promise you finally…  After many years of serving 
Transfiguration faithfully as our Director of Parish Formation, 
Justin Kortuem has discerned that it is time to seek opportunities 
elsewhere. Justin will finish out this present Faith Formation season, 
which concludes at the end of April. I have asked Father Brian 
Lynch to assume Justin’s duties in regard to directing our faith 
formation program, with the assistance of Melissa Phinney. Father 
will begin these duties as soon as Justin’s time with us concludes. 
We are still figuring out who will handle the many other events and 
tasks that have been Justin’s responsibilities.   
 
Justin has been a great gift to me and to this parish during my time 
as pastor, and I know that he has deeply impacted the lives of many 
here, particularly the men with whom he has met Saturday after 
Saturday and rubbed elbows with at Wednesday night basketball. 
His love for the Lord and the demands of discipleship have been a 
compelling witness to me and I am grateful. We will find a way to 
honor our brother for his years of service in the months ahead.  
 
We are praying for you Justin, and we love you.  
 
In Christ, The Transfigured and Transfiguring One, 
 
Father Erickson  

Respect for Life Mass 
There will be a Respect Life Mass at the Cathedral of 
Saint Paul on Sunday, January 22, at noon. This Mass 
commemorates the millions of lives lost to abortion and 
the many women and men wounded by abortion’s after-
math. It is also an opportunity to recognize those who 
exemplify pro-life work in our local communities with 
the Saint John Paul II Champion for Life Award. (This 
Mass is replacing the Prayer Service for Life.)  



ACCESSIBLE, AVAILABLE, MULTIPLE POINTS O F ENTRY  
We are committed to providing many opportunities for as many people as possible to encounter the Lord 

through programs and offerings that are accessible, friendly, and convenient.  
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Save the Date! 

What: Catholic Youth Summer Camp 
When: July 23-28, 2023 
Where: Trego, WI 
Who: Students currently in Grades 5-12  
 

Having a strong community can help students thrive as 
they grow in their faith. Catholic Youth Summer Camp 
(CYSC) is one way to help build community. CYSC is a 
weeklong camp designed for having fun with friends while 
developing a closer relationship with Christ. In addition to 
developing a deeper relationship with Christ, students 
have the opportunity to participate in high adventure 
activities such as: high ropes course, water obstacles, laser 
tag, rock wall, and much more! 
 

Registration is now open! Please visit our website or scan 
the QR code for registration information.  

Unlocking the  
Mystery of the Bible 

Many Catholics want to read the Bible but get 
bogged down by the long stretches that seem 
not to make sense or get lost among the sea of 
Old Testament names and places. Unlocking 
the Mystery of the Bible, an eight-part Bible 
study, helps you uncover the story woven throughout 
Scripture, so you can get the “big picture” of the Bible 
and understand what it’s all about. Aided by a unique 
color-coded Bible TimelineTM Chart that arranges the 
key people, places, and events of the Bible in 
chronological order, Unlocking the Mystery of the Bible 
will help you pick up the Bible with confidence and 
understand how you fit into God’s plan. 

Transfiguration will begin the 
Unlocking the Mystery of the 
Bible study on Tuesday,  
January 24, at 9:15 a.m. 
Participants will meet every week to 
view an engaging video presentation 
followed by a time of lively group 
discussion and fellowship. For more 
information or to register, visit 
ascensionpress.com, or contact 
Justin Kortuem at 
jkortuem@transfigurationmn.org. 

Women’s Small Groups 
Walking with Purpose spring session is set to begin 
Tuesday, February 28 and Wednesday, March 1! 
All women are welcome to join us in our upcoming 
6-week bible study, "Rooted and Radiant," a walk 
through St. Paul's Letter to the 
Colossians. We will seek to 
understand the challenges that 
faced the Colossians, recognizing 
that they are remarkably similar to 
our own challenges today. Stay 
tuned for more information 
regarding enrollment! 

If you have questions about this 
bible study please contact 
Madeline Gagliardi at gagliardimadeline@gmail.com 

Save the Date for Mardi Gras! 
Mardi Gras will be Saturday, February 18, from 5:30-8:30 p.m. 
This is our annual opportunity to recognize and welcome those 
who have joined Transfiguration in the past year.  

This New Orleans style evening promises to be a wonderful  
opportunity to get to know your fellow parishioners while  
enjoying Mardi Gras themed appetizers and music. And, enjoy a 
variety of beverages, including the famous Hurricane, available 
for purchase at our cash bar to help support the many parish 
activities Transfiguration has to offer. All are invited to attend 
and welcome our new parishioners.  

Volunteers are needed to help run this event,  
please contact Sue Hilo at  
shilo@transfigurationmn.org. 

mailto:jkortuem@transfigurationmn.org
mailto:gagliardimadeline@gmail.com
mailto:gagliardimadeline@gmail.com


TRANSFIGURING SUNDAY EXPERIENCE  
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We recognize that the Sunday Mass is the true Source and Summit of our liturgical life in the Church, 
and we are committed to providing transcendent and transfiguring worship that also builds up our 

community as one. 

Rosary for  
School & Parish 

You are invited to join in praying 
the rosary after the 8:30 a.m. 
Mass at Transfiguration each 
Wednesday throughout the 
school year. We will be praying 
for the intentions of the school 
and parish. 

Mass Intentions 
Masses will be offered for  
each of these intentions 

 

Sunday, January 15 
Arnold Beyer † 
Giovanni & Salvatore 
 Gambino † 
The People of Transfiguration 
Monday, January 16 
Thomas Mogren † 
Tuesday, January 17 
Carol Zabinski † 
Wednesday, January 18 
Norma Lee † 
Thursday, January 19 
Living and Deceased 
 members of the C. R. & 
 Agnes Johnston Family  
Friday, January 20 
Stella Michel † 
Saturday, January 21 
Patricia Borre † 
The People of Transfiguration 
Sunday, January 22 
Ted Harbers † 
Legal Protection of the 
 Unborn † 
Mary E. Nelson † 

Donut Sunday Volunteers Needed 
We are asking for volunteers to assist with Donut Sunday each 
month. This is a great activity that you can do as a family or to meet 
new people. Donut Sunday is the first Sunday of each month for 
both the 8:30 a.m. & 10:30 a.m. Mass times. You would be 

responsible for making coffee, lemonade, ensuring the donuts stay full, and cleaning 
up at the end. It is still possible to go to Mass if you are helping with donuts. In 
addition, we have tote bags that you will need to put a book, welcome 
flyer, and four donuts in. These are used for parishioners to take to 
the neighbors to evangelize.  

If you have questions, please contact Melissa Phinney at 
mphinney@transfigurationmn.org or 651-501-2202 

Women’s Night 
Looking for a fun evening out on a cold winter day? Want a chance to 
socialize with other women? If you answered yes to either of these 
questions, the TCCW Women’s Night is for you! All ladies 21 and over are 
invited to join us for our first Women’s Night of 2023 on Tuesday, 
January 17, from 6:30-8:30 p.m. The evening will begin with social time 
and a chance to warm up with a bowl of soup and warm bread. After some 
time of socializing, we will begin playing Bingo at 7:00 p.m. for a chance to 
win prizes! This event is completely FREE!!!!  

This is always a fun evening. Invite your coworkers, sisters, mother, cousins, 
and neighbors for an awesome night. You do not need to be a parishioner 
or Catholic to come and enjoy this fun evening of socializing, food, and 
beverages. Please contact Melissa Phinney at 
mphinney@transfigurationmn.org or 651-501-2202. 

We cannot have this fun-filled event take place without the help 
of volunteers. If you are interested in volunteering, please scan 
the QR code to help. We need help with set-up, calling Bingo 
numbers, and clean-up. Thank you in advance for your assistance.  

mailto:mphinney@transfigurationmn.org
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PRO-FAMILY CULTURE  
We are committed to being a truly “pro-family” culture, a culture that recognizes parents’ primary role in the 

education of their children, encourages and promotes a radical openness to life, and strives to support 
families in their efforts to be holy and to form their beloved children into saints.  

Catholic Schools Week! 
Catholic Schools Week starts January 29! This week is 
set aside to honor and celebrate Catholic schools in 
the United States.  
We have a lot to  
be proud of and 
thankful for at 
Transfiguration; 
watch upcoming 
bulletins for more 
details about this 
exciting week! 

Share your Talents! 
Looking for a way to share your talents and 
skills?  Why not lead an after school club?  We are 
looking for a leader for Chess Club and Lego 
Robotics. Or, let us know 
what talent you would like  
to share with the students! 
Perhaps a book club or 
knitting group is your 
passion. Either way, contact 
Sue Berthiaume at 
sberthiaume@transfigurationmn.org to get involved! 

Save the Date! 
The Transfiguration School Showcase is on Sunday, 
January 29, between the 8:30 a.m. and 10:30 a.m. 
Masses in the school. 

Come and see the amazing 
things happening in our 
school and how you can 
get involved! 

 

Save the Date – Totus Tuus 
TOTUS TUUS is a Catholic youth program dedicated to  
sharing the Gospel and promoting the Catholic faith through 
catechesis, evangelization, Christian witness, and Eucharistic 
worship. The goal of TOTUS TUUS is to help young people 
develop their relationship with Jesus Christ so that there is an 
intimate friendship whereby he may lead them to the Father 
in the Holy Spirit. To accomplish this, we emphasize devotion 
and love for our Lord in the Eucharist and for Mary our 
Mother. We strive to help young people to understand their 
faith through catechesis so that they may live it in today’s 
world. 

Dates for 2023 Totus Tuus Program 

Jr./Sr. High School Program (Rising 7th-12th Grade):  
Sunday, June 11 - Thursday, June 15 

Elementary Program (Rising 1st-6th Grade):  
Monday, June 12 - Friday, June 16 

Please watch our bulletin and website for more information.  

Lessons & Carols  

mailto:sberthiaume@transfigurationmn.org


Follow us @  
facebook.com/
Transfigurationmn 

Tune into 
Transfiguration in 
Oakdale on your 
favorite podcast app 

Listen to past homilies and watch 
other videos by going to 
Transfigurationmn.org/YouTube 

See what’s going on 
@ Instagram.com/
Transfig39 

Follow Transfiguration on Social Media 

CATHOLIC SUPPORT AND ENRICHMENT  

Enrollment for the 2023-2024 year is now open!  
Good news for current families: you have nothing to do at this time; all current students in grades 
Kindergarten—seventh grade are automatically enrolled for the next year. 

Thinking Transfiguration is right for your family? Enroll today! If you are interested in learning more 
about our school, please call the office 651-501-2216 or email tiger@transfigurationmn.org to schedule 
a visit with our principal. We look forward to meeting with you soon. 

 

“Academics are one of  the  
greatest strengths of   

Transfiguration School.  
My daughter is much  
farther ahead of  her  

peers in public education.” 
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DITTRICH LAW FIRM P.A.
GREGORY D. DITTRICH 

Parishioner
Family Law & Wills 

www.dittrichlawoffice.com 
Conveniently located at I-94 & Radio Dr.

651-730-6223          Free 1/2 Hr. Initial Consultation

Bank Local. Bank Premier.
Maplewood

651.777.7700
Woodbury

651.578.6998

Roseville 
651.633.8880

White Bear Lake
651.426.7800

20 MN Offices | premierbanks.com

4875  P i lo t  Knob  RD 
Eagan  MN 55122

651 - 456 - 8385
info@scarfonecontracting.com

scarfonecontracting.com
LIC #: BC 638621

McGraw Income Tax
Individual Income Tax Preparation

Including Income Taxes of Trusts and Estates (Form 1041)
Over 30 Years’ Experience

Working with Income Taxes
Reasonable Fees - Se habla Español

Call or Text: 763-321-0359
Peter McGraw

Blessed Sacrament Parishioner

Specializing in Weddings & Special Occasions 
	

Exceptional Service 
2305 Stillwater Road	 651-739-7959

“Minnesota’s Oldest Name 
in Floor Covering”

(651) 224-5474 • www.seestedtscarpet.com
1891 Suburban Ave., St. Paul

LET’S GROW YOUR BUSINESS
Place Your Ad Here  

and Support Our Parish!

CONTACT ME  Jim Byrne

jbyrne@4LPi.com • (800) 950-9952 x2596

Independent Living Assisted Living
Assisted Living Memory Care

(651) 793-2100 CerenitySeniorCare.com



Wulff Woodbury 
Funeral Home
Funeral Services • Cremation Services 

Advanced Planning  
 651-738-9615

2195 Woodlane Drive • Woodbury
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Gormans
Family Restaurant

Since 1980

3 Miles E. of 694 on County Rd. 14, Lake Elmo, MN

651-770-2476
Hours: M-Sat 7am-8pm • Sun 7am-3pm 

Breakfast Served Anytime!

Relevant Radio 1330 AM 
“Catholic Radio–bridging the gap between faith & everyday life”

www.catholicscomehome.org
Together We Can End Abortion

Ed & Kathy Gorman, Parishioners

FREE ESTIMATE 
FINANCING

 

Rob Langer, Parishioner 

SALES • SERVICE • INSTALLATION
651-429-0001 • www.srheatingcooling.com

HEATING • COOLING

PRESENT COUPON AT TIME OF SERVICE ORDER. 
NOT VALID WITH ANY OTHER OFFER OR DISCOUNT.

$10000 OFF 
Installation of Furnace or  

Air Conditioner - OR - 
$25000 OFF 

for Installation of BOTH

$2000 OFF 
WORK 

PERFORMED
SUN       RAY  

PLUMBING & HEATING INC
Residential • Commercial

 FOUR GENERATIONS STRONG

651-779-6823
GLENN ROESKE	 STEVE ROESKE

www.sunrayplumbing.com

WE ARE 
HIRING!

Great Pay • No Stress 
No nights/weekends 
Paid Vacation 
Full Time & Part Time

Local & Woman Owned!
www.sparklemn.com/employment

Our family serving yours, always
providing compassionate &

professional service with
affordable options

Michael O’Halloran, Owner
(651) 702-0301

www.ohalloranmurphy.com

Michael Justen, Master Plumber

651-605-5025    
www.justenplumbing.com

Licensed, Bonded & Insured

Voted Best Liquor Store 
Best Wine Selection 

Best Service Past 21 Years

Party Planning and delivery

Open Late Night 8-10pm
Monday - Saturday 

Terry Furlong | Dan Furlong
www.FurlongsLiquor.com

Hwy 36 & Century                       779-7757

Robyn Klotz
Lead Consultant

651-272-7134
heavenlysmells4you@gmail.com 
heavenlysmells4u.scentsy.us

Shayne Hall
Realtor, MN & WI

(651) 335-6607
WWW.HOMESBYSHAYNE.COM

651-731-2345

651-735-1000 • 6025 HUDSON RD • WOODBURY
Excludes deep dish and any other discount. Delivery charges may apply. Woodbury only.

$10.99
LARGE  
1-TOPPING PIZZA

                       Christian Counseling

(651) 379-0444
Radio Dr. & Interstate 94 • Lake Elmo

www.counselingcare.us

GUIDING YOU TO  HOPE & HEALING

Proudly serving the community since 1942

2593 7th Ave E, St. Paul

651-777-2600
WWW.SANDBERGFUNERALHOME.COM

Family Owned

John “JR” Jaskulske 
Funeral Director

651-738-2198
www.oakwoodfuneral.com

651-776-2328
891 White Bear Ave St. Paul

www.optionsforwomeneast.com

Junk Removal & Handyman Services
- BBB Accredited 
- Eco-Friendly 
- Licensed & Insured

Call or TextCall or Text
651-703-1809 

Online booking at: tcjunkremoval.com

Your search for a self 
storage facility is over!


